
Upton Junior School 
   

Mrs M Lewis – Executive Headteacher Edge End Road 
Miss D Arthur - Head of School Broadstairs 
Web: uptonjunior.com  Kent 
      @uptonjuniorschoolofficialbroadstairs   CT10 2AH 
      @uptonjuniors   Tel: 01843 861393 

‘One Childhood One Chance’ 
 

Chilton Primary School, Ramsgate Arts Primary School and Upton Junior School are operated by Viking Academy Trust which is a 
charitable company limited by guarantee and registered in England and Wales with company number 09449979. The Registered Office 

is at Chilton Primary School, Chilton Lane, Ramsgate, Kent, CT11 0LQ. Viking Academy Trust is committed to safeguarding and 
promoting the welfare of children and young people and expects all staff and volunteers to share this commitment. 

 

 

31st January 2024 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

As we are now approaching the second half of our academic year, I wanted to take a 
moment to emphasise the significance of school uniform and our expectations at Upton 
that all our children wear it correctly. 

School uniform has long been recognised as an essential component of a positive and 
conducive learning environment. It fosters a sense of unity, equality, and belonging 
among pupils, promoting a level playing field where everyone is valued for their 
character rather than their appearance. We believe that adhering to a dress code helps 
cultivate a sense of discipline and professionalism, preparing our children for the 
challenges they may face in their future endeavours. 

At Upton, our expectation is that every child wears the following: 
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At Upton, we believe that wearing the above uniform unites us and reminds us that we 
are all part of Team Upton. We wear our uniform with pride and believe that ‘Look 
Smart, Think Smart’ can only enhance our learning opportunities. 

It is our expectation that every child in the school conforms to the above uniform policy 
and always wears full school uniform. We will be continuing to ensure that all the 
children at Upton are wearing the right uniform daily. If a child does not come to school 
correctly, we will lend them black plimsoles to wear inside as well as a school tie if 
necessary. 

From Term 4, we will be inviting the children to come to school wearing their PE kit up to 
two days each week- their PE day and on their swimming day. With this in mind, our 
expectation is that the children are wearing the correct PE kit, as outlined below. 
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As it states above, any warmer garments MUST be in navy. There are lots of children 
starting to wear branded sportswear in a variety of colours. This is not allowed. Please 
ensure that your child is wearing the right kit. Once again, we will ensure that your child 
is given a school T Shirt to borrow if they are not wearing the correct kit. 

New items and pre-loved items can be purchased from the Schoolwear Centre, Margate. 
We also have a pre-loved rail available in the school office where we ask for a token 
donation. 

Please also remember: 

· Long hair should be tied back during the school day (shoulder length+) 

· Extreme hairstyles are not appropriate for school. The use of styling products should be 
kept to a minimum and children should not have decorative patterns cut into their hair 
or have hair coloured or dyed. 

· Hair accessories should be plain and in school uniform colours 

· Make-up, nail varnish, false nails or temporary tattoos are not allowed in school 

· Jewellery – in the interests of safety, only stud earrings and a small watch may be worn. 

We kindly request your cooperation in ensuring that your child wears the school uniform 
and PE kit consistently and adheres to our expectations regarding uniform. We 
understand that there may be occasional circumstances where alternative clothing 
might be required, such as on designated non-uniform days or for specific events. 
However, it is crucial to establish a routine where children come to school dressed 
appropriately in their school uniform or PE kit. By choosing to attend Upton, you commit 
to follow our school rules and meet our uniform expectations. 

We appreciate your ongoing support and collaboration in upholding our school's values 
and expectations. By collectively embracing the importance of school uniform, we can 
create an environment that nurtures the growth and development of our children. 

Thank you for your attention and support. 

Kind regards, 

Miss Arthur 

 

 


